

EUROPEAN UNION

DELEGATION TO ARMENIA

The Head of Delegation

Yerevan, TH/ra D (2013) 21/06/13 688

To All National Contact Points
Of the 27 EU Member States

Subject: Call for Proposal for a Twinning Project in Armenia

Publication Reference No: EuropeAid/134499/L/ACT/AM

Twinning No: AM/13/ENP/OT/13

Dear National Contact Points.

The European Commission intends to support a Twinning Project in Armenia with the Ministry of Education and Science entitled "Empowerment of the Tertiary Level Education of the Republic of Armenia for European Higher Education Are Integration - EHEA" in accordance with the attached project fiche.

The concerned institution(s) in your respective countries are invited to participate in providing us with proposals to implement the above-mentioned project.

Please provide us with your proposals by e-mail to the recipient e-mail address, with copy to the Armenian Programme Division (PAO), at the addresses specified below before **Tuesday** 3rd **September 2013, 16:00 Local Armenian Time**.

Any request for clarification must be received by the recipients by e-mail before **Tuesday**, 13th August 2013, 16:00 Local Armenian Time. The Delegation of the European Union to Armenia will reply to National Contact Point's questions before **Tuesday**, 20th August 2013, 18:00 Local Armenian Time. If the Delegation of the European Union to Armenia, either on its own or in response to a request from a National Contact Point, provides additional information on the Project, it will send such information in writing to all National Contact Points at the same time.

Note: The selection meetings will provisionally take place in Armenia during the second half of September 2013 in the premises of the Delegation of the European Union to Armenia.

Member State's delegation should be presented at least by the Project Leader and the Resident Twinning Advisor. A laptop computer will be provided for PowerPoint presentations, if any.

Recipient e-mail address: delegation-armenia-fca-calls@eeas.europa.eu

With CC to the Head of the EU Programme Division (PAO): ahovsepyan@mineconomy.am

Please confirm receiving this letter to the following e-mail address: <u>delegation-armenia-fca-calls@eeas.europa.eu</u>.

Yours Sincerely,

Traian Hristea